
Canaan/Stewartstown Quarterly Meeting 

July 12, 2016 

Minutes 

1.  Open Meeting – The July 12, 2016 Canaan/Stewartstown Quarterly meeting opened at 5:33PM 

by Gregory Noyes.   Those present:    Gregory Noyes, Haven Haynes (Canaan Select), Allen Coats, 

James Gilbert, Hasen Burns (Stewartstown Select.) April Busfield, (Operator), Brian Bissonnette, 

(Asst. Operator), Ken Trask (Tata and Howard). 

2. Approve minutes – April 7, 2016 – On a motion by Allen and seconded by Haven the April 7, 

2016 meeting minutes were approved.  

3. Additions/Deletion - none 

4. Ken Trask 

a. Septage receiver – problems with –Ken explained to the boards that the septage receiver is 

getting more dirt and rocks in one dumping than it should be getting in a year’s time.  

Keeping the receiver cleaned out has been very time consuming as well as labor intensive 

for the operator and asst. operator.   Ken had photos to show what is being dumped.   Ken 

thought it probably was due to the hauler not being more aware of the dirt and rocks being 

sucked in when he is emptying individual septic tanks.   Ken explained that  a lot of the older 

tanks are just made up of tiles with dirt bottoms and perhaps the hauler is not removing the 

hose once it gets down to the bottom of these tanks.   

Since Jon Bolens could not make this meeting the board will set up a meeting with him on 

Tuesday, July 19th at 5:30 PM.    

The huge increase in septage received for the month of June was discussed.  There were a 

couple days that Bolens went over the allotted 6000 per day.   This will need to be 

monitored more closely.   

5. Operator Report – No report.  April will be back to work from maternity leave on Monday, July 

18th.  

6. Report on Inspection – Haven and Allen did the inspection this month.  No issues were found.   

The generator at the Riverside pump station was having issues.    Brian thought he had it figured 

out.   April suggested calling Power Point in since they are the company that services the 

generator.  

7. Bush Hog – Lagoon area – Noreen explained that Donald Labrecque stated that he will be giving 

up the lagoon bush hogging section of the treatment plant after this season.  He will continue 

down the mowing.   Donald is willing to sell the walk-behind trimmer to the town of they are 

interested.   

8. Other business 

a. Open House – September 10th 2016 from 10:00 AM to 1:00PM.   Will advertise in paper and 

send notices out with tax bills.   

b. Mileage – no action 

9. Adjourn meeting – On a motion by Hasen Burns the July 12, 2016 Canaan/Stewartstown 

Quarterly Meeting was adjourned.  


